August 1947 Journal

L. U. No. 230, Victoria, BC

Editor: Celebrating their 55th anniversary, this local went to town Friday, June 6. A competent committee consisting of Brothers Semple, Marshall, Robson and Bevan provided an excellent supper with sufficient liquid refreshments to get everybody in the humor for dancing and singing. A good variety show also contributed greatly to one of the most successful celebrations we have ever staged. 


Welcome visitors form out of town included International Vice President Brother John Raymond and his wife, both of whom immediately made friends with the whole gang; Brother Claude and Mrs. Hill, also Brother Ted and Mrs. Knight, representing Vancouver Local B-213. We were especially glad to see a group from Nanaimo, including Joe, Mrs. Piper and daughter Shirley. Dave Reed brought some of his trusty line crew down. I hope they go back home safely over the heaps of gravel and assorted road building machinery now occupying the spots which may some day become a road.


Highlight of the evening was the lack of speeches. President Charlie Peck tried to rope Brother Raymond into saying the customary “few words.” On the first call, John was missing. When finally located made it very brief, but effective. The whole committee deserves our hearty congratulations for the time, thought and effort they devoted to a very enjoyable evening. 


Negotiations are proceeding on all fronts simultaneously, making life very interesting for the writer. Our construction wiremen have come out of hibernation and are going after more money, in earnest, we hope. 


Our Power Commission Agreement is in the hands of a conciliation, the shipyard men are shuttering about the increased cost of butter, and the B. C. E. Railway employees are also stirring uneasily.


Hanging over everything like a dark cloud is the new Labor Act that our friends of the Manufacturers’ Association have successfully inflicted upon us. 


   It contains dire pains and penalties in the form of fines for unions going on strike without following a certain procedure, also penalties for union officials who “authorize, encourage or condone strike action.” Strangely enough there have been tow strikes here since the act came into effect, with the probability of a third (in the lumbering industry), the near future. 


How any trade union official, having the welfare of his members at heart, can hold forth in the daily press extolling the virtues of such an act, surpasses our understanding. We can only assume that they have already chosen the jobs they are going to occupy when the labor movement gets wise to them.


Our new 135 kv. Steel-tower job is progressing favorably under I.B.E.W. jurisdiction. We have managed to secure a rate 4 cents higher than the prevailing lineman’s scale, with all men actually engaged on tower erection receiving $1.35.


The new power project at Elk Falls is still some distance from completion. It looks as though it will be 1948 before the first two 25,000 h.p. generators begin to roll. 


Port Alberni has got the new pulp mill well under way. It will probably be ready before Elk Falls can supply the juice. 


What is left of 1947 looks as though we shall keep busy, but 1948 is another matter.

F. J. BEVIS, B. M.  
